
 

 

 

10 May 2025 

 

Paul and Kathy Newton 
Paul Newton Constructions 
83 Braford Dr Bonville NSW 2450 
paulpnc@gmail.com   
 

Dear Paul and Kathy, 

On behalf of ShoreTrack, I would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to you both for your generous 

sponsorship and support of Joel Burke over the past 12 months. 

Your financial contribution to Joel’s Certificate II in Rural Operations studies and his attendance at 

ShoreTrack has made a remarkable difference in his life. The additional opportunity to gain valuable 

work experience with Paul Newton Constructions not only developed Joel’s skills but also his 

confidence and sense of direction. Thanks to your support, Joel was able to secure a traineeship at 

ShoreTrack, which became a key stepping stone in his educational and personal journey. 

We are thrilled to share that Joel is now studying a Certificate III in Agriculture at Tocal Agricultural 

College. His hard work and potential have been recognised through the award of a Tocal scholarship, 

and he has also received a Royal Agricultural Society scholarship to cover his accommodation and 

meals while studying. 

Joel’s progress is a testament to what can be achieved when community members invest in young 

people’s futures. Your belief in him has helped unlock new opportunities and set him on a pathway 

to long-term success. 

Thank you once again for your commitment to Joel and to ShoreTrack’s mission of supporting young 

people to live the life they choose. 

Please find attached, some images of Joel we have collected through his time with us and his thank 

you letter to you both, written in 2024 for your records. 

With sincere gratitude, 

Jillian Ashley 
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